## Morton Jackie

From:

Coleman, Ian, 6902 [Ian.Coleman.6902@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK]

Sent:

08 June 2010 16:25

To:

Licensing Distribution; 'theshowmansbar@aol.com'

Cc:

**D.Licensing** 

Subject:

Notification of Representations to Temporary Event Notice - Elvaston Steam Rally

Importance: High

Dear Sirs,

Please take this email correspondence as notification by the Chief Officer of Police of representations in respect of a Temporary Event Notice given by Mr Ian Sheppard in respect of an event proposed to take place on 01/07/2010 to 04/07/2010 at Elvaston Castle Country Park (Elvaston Steam Raily).

The representations are based upon the belief of the Chief Officer of Police that should the Temporary Event Notice be authorised, the crime prevention objective will be undermined.

A Temporary Event Notice operated at the same event in 2009 and at this event the Police received calls for service in relation to disorder that was directly related to the sale and supply of alcohol at the event. During the period of the Notice, the Police had to request that the sales of alcohol cease in order to control disorder that was occurring on the temporary premises.

The Chief Officer of Police submits that should this Temporary Event Notice be authorised, similar disorder may well take place and that the proposed premises user may well not be in a position to control or prevent the disorder.

I would be obliged if you would accept this email correspondence as a notice of objection by the Chief Officer of Police as required by Section 104(2) of the Licensing Act 2003.

May I respectfully ask that we are notified in due course of the date of the hearing to be fixed in order to consider the objection made?

I can confirm that this email has been sent simultaneously to the proposed premises user using the email address contained in the original notice given.

If you require any further information please contact the Licensing Office.

## Mr I Coleman, on behalf of the Chief Officer of Police, Licensing Clerk

Derbyshire Constabulary 'D' Division Licensing Team Prime Parkway Chester Green DERBY

DE1 3AB

Tel: 01332 613037

Fax: 01332 613087

Ext. Group E-mail: derby.licensing@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk

Web: http://www.derbyshire.police.uk

PLEASE NOTE: This e-mail message is intended solely for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential or privileged to Derbyshire Constabulary. If you have received it in error, please notify the originator immediately and destroy this email and any attachments. The unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration of this message is strictly forbidden. Any views or opinions expressed in this e-mail are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Derbyshire Constabulary, who accept no legal responsibility for the contents. Please be aware Derbyshire Constabulary monitors all internet e-mail activity and content to maintain system performance and appropriate business usage.

WEBSITE: Join the policing family at Derbyshire Constabulary. We are recruiting Special Constables. For more details visit http://www.derbyshire.police.uk

WARNING: E-mail may be susceptible to data corruption, interception, viruses, unauthorised amendments and unforeseen delays. Derbyshire Constabulary scans all e-mail for viruses, but we accept no liability for any damage caused by a virus being transmitted in this email or any other data corruption, interception, unauthorised amendment, delays or the consequences thereof.